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Branch Hours, Sept 1st, 2019 to April 30th, 2020  
Monday 9 a.m. to 10 p.m.  Chase The Ace 6 p.m. 
Tuesday 9 a.m. to 12 a.m.  Texas Hold’em 7 p.m. 

Wednesday 9 a.m. to 11 p.m.  Darts 7 p.m. 
Thursday 9 a.m. to 9 p.m. 
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Saturday 9.am to 12 a.m.  Regular Meat Draw 2 p.m.  Dancing 7 p.m. 

Sunday Closed 

PRESIDENTS MESSAGE NOVEMBER 2019  

Greetings to all Comrades and Friends of the Legion.  

A bit early but since this is the last Bulletin of 2019; I would like to wish everyone a Very Merry 

Christmas and a Happy New Year. I would like to thank the Officers, Executive and Volunteers 

that have worked hard and helped throughout the year. I also like to thank Bev, Roxy and her 

staff for their hard work throughout the year. Office, Bar, Maintenance, you are all important.  

Don't forget our service at Bruce Park on the 11th of November. It is always a very moving 

ceremony and well attended. Parade steps off from Lyle St, which is west of the Assiniboine 

Hotel on Portage Avenue at approximately 10:40. I hope to see you all there. There will be a 

reception at the branch after the parade. 

The Poppy Campaign is well under way, but as in past years we still require a lot of help. Check 

the bulletin board for empty time slots at the Airport, Superstore and Safeway 3 hours out of 

your day is not a lot to ask for. It’s only with your help that we can raise the funds needed to 

support our veterans. 

I would like congratulate Betty Zarney who by acclamation will stay on as our 1st Vice-

President for another 2 years. Executive Member, Dusty Miller also will be staying on for 

another 2 years, congratulations to you both. We still need another 3 members to serve on the 

Executive. If you are interested in the future of your Branch, come to the meeting and stand for 

office. We will hold an election in December for 3rd Vice-President. Advance Pole will be 

Saturday, 7 December and election at the General Meeting Thursday, 12 December. 

Nominations are Mary Anne McGibney and Ken Morley.  



 

 

The Branch is now taking 2020 dues payments. Dues can be paid at the Branch or online. Cost is 

$53.00. 

We will once again start off The New Year with a Levee. This is a casual Meet and Greet on 

New Year’s Day where you will be able to come out and meet your fellow members in a casual 

manner.  

A big thank you to Elliot Armstrong for his donation to the Branch, much appreciated  

All the very best to the shut-in members and a get well quick to those who are ill. 

Cde.  Mike Thayer, President   
 
 

 
 
 

Canadian Tire Money 
 

As all members Know by now, our Club sponsors the PPCLI Cadets. There is a small box 

located by the phone downstairs near the Canteen. If you have any spare CDN Tire Money, it 

would be greatly appreciated if you could drop it in the box. Once filled we will deliver it to the 

PPCLI Cadets. 

 

 

 

 



 

 

LAST POST 
 

Heaven’s gate swung gently open, the Master called softly “Come” and you Dear one 
took the Master’s hand and your work on earth was done. We’ll never cease to miss 

you and shed many silent tears because we cannot share with you our hopes, Our joys, 
Our fears. But one day in God’s garden when the master calls us to come, You’ll be at 

the gates with open arms and say to us “Welcome home”. 
 

It is with deep sympathy the Branch records the passing of the following Comrades 
condolences to the bereaved families. 

 
 Cde. Arthur Sutton                                                                     Cde. Marie Sawatzky 

         Ordinary          Life 
 Unit: PPCLI                                                          Deceased 23 Oct 19   

  Deceased 08 Oct 19                                                                        
         
                                                       
 

They s shall grow not old As we are 
left grow old; age shall not weary them, Nor do the 

years condemn. At the going down of the sun and in 
the morning, We will remember them. 

WE WILL REMEMBER THEM. 
 

 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
Mobility Aids 

 
The Branch has a limited number of mobility aids such as wheelchairs, and canes that are 

available on loan to our members. If you need a mobility aid on a temporary basis, stop by the 

Branch to view the items available and determine if one might meet your short term  

needs. 

 

SICK VISITING REPORT  

For September/October 2019  
 

Deer Lodge Centre 
Chris Aldridge                       

Maria Sawatzky            Great visit in Maria's lunchroom still can get a smile on her face. Sadly     

                                      she passed on Oct 23rd.     

 

Sonja Anderson            Short stop, no change for Sonja.  

 

Angie Richot Good visit with Angie, always waits for the goodie bag, enjoyed 

Veterans luncheon.  

  

Cornelius (Neil) Chuckrey Great visit with Neil in the 5th floor eating area. 

 

Golden West Lodge 
Chris Aldridge 

 
Elliot Armstrong           Elliot is doing great, enjoyed the Veterans Luncheon. 

 

Brenda Johnston           Good visit with Brenda with a new discussion topic each month. 

 

Oakview Place 
Jim Ward 

 
Marge Hewitt                  Out of the room left goodie bag. 

 

Jack Walton                    Good Visit and chat with Jack and his wife. 



 

 

Thorvaldson Care Centre 
Keith Muffty 

Al Matthews                      Good visit with Al, He’s doing ok.                                                                     

This is my report for the Sick and Visiting. Thanks to the committee members Chris and Jim. 

 

Cde. Keith Muffty, Sick visiting Chair 
 

Deer Lodge Veteran’s 

Please take note. Any checks or donations made to Deer Lodge Veterans must be made out to the 

Veterans Memorial Endowment Fund at Deer Lodge. This is to ensure the money or 

donations go directly to the Veterans and no other organizations. Thank you. 

 

Ladies Auxiliary Report  

 

The Ladies Auxiliary Christmas Luncheon will be held on November 17, 2019 from 12:30 to 

2:30 p.m. Tickets are $8.00, children under 10 $3.00. There will be multiple tables of items for 

sale. See any of the Ladies Auxiliary Members for tickets. 

 

Corinne Van Meer, President Ladies Auxiliary 
 

Advertising    
Just started a Business or need a little boost in your sales or services to get things going? Then 

why not advertise in the Legion Newsletter an inexpensive way to advertise your product. The 

Newsletter is read by 1500 plus members and their families that may need your services or 

product you’re offering. Call the Branch Office at 888-2860. 

Full page        $136.00  

Half Page       $68.00 

Quarter Page  $36.00 

 

 

Daily Draw Winners for September/October: J.Amey 



 

 

SPORTS REPORT 
 

Fall is definitely here and winter is trying to come early 

 

Cribbage   

The cribbage league is well under way so come out and join us for an afternoon of friendly cards 

& socializing. Registration starts at 11:30 am. Cards at 12:30. We play every second Saturday. 

We hope to see you there. Contact Bea at 888 4661 if you have any questions. 

The 2020 Provincial Command Cribbage District 5 championship will be held December 10th at 

West Kildonan Legion with registration at 9:00am and play will commence at 10:00 am. 

The deadline for registration is November 2nd.   Should Branch Playoffs be required they will be 

held on November 9th. 

 

Curling   

The curlers from St James Sunday league have combined with Charleswood Legion Branch #100 

due to low number of players for both Leagues. They will now play out of the Assiniboine 

Curling Club. 

 

Darts   

Maria Sheard provided the following: St. James Wednesday Night Fun Darts started up on 

Wednesday September 18, 2019, at 7:30 PM. We are a fun group promoting a friendly social 

evening of dart playing at all ages, from a beginner to experienced players. If you are interested 

in learning how to play darts, drop by on Wednesday night, and meet our group. 

 

To date the number in attendance has been very low and without players coming out to play they 

will no longer be able to go on. Need more information, contact Maria or Joe 204 889 3338. 

 

The 2020 Provincial Command Darts Branch playoffs will be held on Saturday, November 9th. 

Registration will start at 8:30 am and play will commence immediately after.  

 St. James Branch #04 will host the District 5 Dart Playoffs to be held on January 18th, 2020 

with Registration at 8:30 am and play will commence at 9:00 am. 

 



 

 

Senior Golf    

The following reports were supplied by Bernie Roy and Claude Parent. 

 

We had another great golf season with our official start on the 4 May. A bit of a late start due to 

cold and wet weather in April but with excellent weather till the third week of September. Tee 

times were at 10 am every Wednesday at the Players golf course, the greens and fairway were in 

excellent condition as per normal. We had an average of 20 golfers every Wednesday including a 

few ladies this year, this is a fun league all members and guest are welcome. 

The Annual Ed Neumann Memorial golf tournament was held on Wednesday the 21 of August, 

another good turnout with good weather, System 36 was used to score and level the playing field. 

There were some good scores but after tabulations and exchange of cash (just kidding).  Cde Doc 

Halladay was declared the winner for 2019.  

Cde Claude Parent organized all Golf Away Outings for our members; pls see his report in the 

Newsletter. On behalf of all members who participated I would like to thank Claude for the 

coordination that included price research, phone calls and many changes due to cancellation and 

weather. 

 Our Annual Championship tournament took place on Sept. 4 at Players.  Handicaps were 

calculated for 29 players who had a minimum of 5 games during the season, 20 of those players 

participated in the event. Closest to the pin was yours truly and closest to the line was Cde G. 

Gilmartin. Cde C. Parent was declared the Champion for 2019.  Last year we started collecting a 

Loonie from anyone hitting a ball into the pond at the number 9 hole, this year the H2O award 

went to Cde Leslie Appelt who donated $9. The new Aqua Man award was given to Cde D. 

Thomas for having to go waste deep in the pond to get his clubs and wife golf cart out. Gift cards 

and much needed golf balls were given out at our golf Awards luncheon since members put 137 

golf balls in the pond this year.  

Thanks to Rick for a great meal and special thanks to Roxy and staff.  

See you on the links next year.   Cde. Bernie Roy 

 

Good day all, 
  

1.  Regrettably our Mondays/Tuesdays Legion Golf has to come to an end for the golf season of 

2019.  However, weather permitting we may be able to get a few more rounds of golf locally in 

October.   

  

2.  This year we golfed at 11 different locations, cancelled 3 due to inclement WX (Oakwood 6 

May and Grand Pines 26 Aug and 3 Sep, and Elm Creek 30 Sep) but were able to reschedule 

Oakwood and Grand Pines.  Except for these cancellations the WX was absolutely great. 



 

 

  

3.  The following is a summary of locations we golfed, Low scores for front and back nines as 

well as scores of Bogey golf or better: 

  

a. 13 May – Oakwood, 12 golfers:  AJ Taylor, Al Chalk, Bernie Roy, Bernie Verreault, Bob 

Dawson, Doug Penner, Doug Thomas, George Dierickse, Helmut Bohnisch, Mike Robertson, 

Terry Hollier and me. 

· Low Front: 41, AJ and Mike 

· Low Back: 39 Bob  

· Bogey/better: 86 Bob (47/39); 88 Mike (41/47); 89 AJ (41/48) and Bernie R (47/42). 

  

b. 27 May – Bridges, 13 golfers:  AJ Taylor, Al Chalk, Bernie Roy, Bob Dawson, Doug 

Gallagher, Doug Penner, Gary Finley, George Dierickse, Martin Wagner, Mike Robertson, Mike 

Zwarycz, Terry Hollier and me. 

· Low Front: 45 AJ  

· Low Back: 45 Mike R 

· Bogey/better: Nil 

  

c.  10 June – Warren, 14 golfers:  Al Chalk, Bernie Roy, Bernie Verreault, Bob Dawson, Doug 

Penner, George Dierickse, Lewis Forbes, Martin Wagner, Mike Robertson, John Kamperman, 

Nick Kochenash, Mo Barriault, Tom Whitburn and me. 

· Low Front: 41 Bernie R and Mike 

· Low Back: 41 Martin 

· Bogey/better: 83 Martin (42/41); 87 Bernie R and Mike (41/46). 

  

d. 24 June – Teulon, 7 golfers:  AJ Taylor, Al Chalk, Bernie Roy, Bob Dawson, Martin Wagner, 

Mike Robertson, and me. 

· Low Front: 40 Bernie R 

· Low Back: 41 Claude 

· Bogey/better: 82 Bernie R (40/42); 87 Claude (46/41) and Mike (42/45). 

  

e.  8 July - River Oaks, 13 golfers:  Al Chalk, Bob Dawson, Martin Wagner, John Kamperman, 

Charlie Rogers, Murray McLarty, Mike Robertson, George Dierickse, Doug Thomas, Bernie 

Verreault, Paddy Douglass, Terry Hollier and me. 

· Low Front: 43 Charlie 

· Low Back: 41 Martin 

· Bogey/better: 87 Charlie (43/44), Claude (45/42), and Martin (46/41); 89 Mike (47/42). 

  

f.  22 July - Elm Creek, 10 golfers:  Al Chalk, Bernie Roy, Bernie Verreault, Doug Thomas, 

Martin Wagner, Paddy Douglass, Ron Gendron, Mike Robertson, Terry Hollier and me  



 

 

· Low Front: 38 Martin  

· Low Back: 41 Bernie V, Martin, and Mike 

· Bogey/better: 79 Martin (38/41); 85 Mike (44/41); 86 Claude (39/47); 88 Bernie V (47/41); 90     

   Rob (46/44). 

  

g. 6 Aug – Netley Creek, 10 golfers:  Al Chalk, Bernie Roy, Bob Dawson, Doug Penner, Doug 

Thomas, Mike Robertson, Martin Wagner, Terry Hollier, Ralph Burns, and me.  

· Low Front: 42 Martin 

· Low Back: 38 Martin 

· Bogey/better: 80 Martin (42/38); 85 Claude (44/41). 

  

h. 19 Aug – Maplewood, 10 golfers:  Al Chalk, Bernie Verreault, Bob Dawson, Doug Thomas, 

Mike Robertson, Martin Wagner, Paddy Douglass, and me. 

· Low Front: 39 Claude 

· Low Back: 39 Claude 

· Bogey/better: 78 Claude (39/39); 80 Mike (42/38); 82 Martin (41/41). 

  

i. 9 Sep – Grand Pines, 8 golfers: AJ Taylor, Bernie Verreault, Bob Dawson, Doug Penner, 

George Dierickse, Martin Wagner, Terry Hollier, and me. 

· Low Front: 43 Martin 

· Low Back: 42 Claude 

· Bogey/better: 87 Martin (43/44). 

  

j. 16 Sep – Kildonan Park, 8 golfers:  AJ Taylor, Al Chalk, Bernie Roy, Bob Dawson, George 

Dierickse, Martin Wagner, Mike Robertson, and me. 

· Low Front: 37 Martin 

· Low Back: 37 Claude 

· Bogey/better: 79 Martin (37/42); 80 Claude (43/37); 84 Mike (42/42); 85 AJ (41/44); 90 Al  

   (44/46). 

  

k.  23 Sep – Oakwood, 10 golfers:  AJ Taylor, Al Chalk, Bob Dawson, Doug Penner, Doug 

Thomas, George Dierickse, Martin Wagner, Mike Robertson, Wayne Moar and me. 

· Low Front: 45 Doug P 

· Low Back: 40 Claude and Martin 

· Bogey/better: 86 Claude (46/40); 87 Martin (47/40). 

  

4.  I believe that we had another successful and enjoyable Legion Golf Away season.  Soon 

many of us will start our winter activities of snooker and curling.   

  



 

 

5.  Which reminds me, we are always looking for spares in our Branch’s snooker league.  If you 

are interested in joining the snooker league there’s a sign-up sheet on the wall by the snooker 

table.  The meeting to select teams is on 10 Oct and league play starts on 16 Oct.  We play 1 

game per day on every Wednesdays and Thursdays between 09:00 - 10:30, 10:30 – 12:00 or 

12:00 – 13:30.  One caveat for the snooker league, you must be a member of Branch #4 to play 

snooker. 

  

6.  The CFB Mixed Curling league is also always in need of spares.  We play on every Tuesdays 

at the Assiniboine Curling Rink.  Play starts on 8 Oct at 11:00 hrs. 

  

7.  Whatever you’re winter activities are, keep busy, and see you next golf season for our Legion 

Golf Always.  Cde. Claude Parent 
 

Senior Snooker League     

The Senior Snooker league has started up and they are looking for spares so if you can help them 

out please leave a message for Bernie Roy or Jim Ward. 

A nominal fee will be charged to cover expenses and the Wind-up Banquet to be held in April 

2020.You must be a member of the branch to be eligible to play. 

 

Thanks to all for your help and co-operation in making this year a success. 

At this time, I am prevailing on the House and Command Sports teams to help with the Meat 

draws. We are committed to do 2 draws for each sport and team in order to receive any financial 

assistance from the branch. Our volunteers are vanishing at a rapid pace due to age and health 

reasons. I know many of you go well beyond your commitments to help.  For those of you who 

haven’t please contact Darcy Halladay to volunteer. 

 

Upcoming Events   

Please watch the bulletin boards for upcoming sporting events to take place at our branch.  

 

Yours Fraternally, Cde. Mary Anne McGibney Sports Chair 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

Newsletter Submission 
 
Please note: all submissions must be typed or hand printed for the Newsletter.  Thank you 

 

Cde. Mike Thayer, Publicity 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 



 

 

Entertainment   
Band Schedule, Bands for Nov & Dec 2019 

 
Our bands have started back to the Fall and Winter schedule again and playing both Friday and 

Saturday nights. Come out and enjoy the music and dancing. Pick up the current band schedule 

at the branch. The bands playing for the next few months are as follows: 

 

The bands playing for the next couple months are as follows: 
 
Nov 1 & 2        Dynamics 
Nov 8 & 9        Marvels 
Nov 15 & 16    Vintage Groove 
Nov 22 & 23  Four On The Floor 
Nov 29 & 20  Flash Backs 
 
Dec 6 & 7  Marvels 
Dec 13 & 14             Halo Jump  
Dec 20 & 21             Vintage Groove 
Dec 27 & 28               Dynamics 
Dec 31, New Year’s Eve   The Ravin Band 

 
Fraternally Yours, Cde. Mary Anne McGibney, Entertainment Chair 

 

 



 

 

Special Events     
 

We have had a busy September. The Veterans Luncheon was enjoyed by all of are shut ins. They 

always enjoy coming to the branch for lunch and music. Thank you to all who helped make this 

day a success. Thanks to Mike Thayer, Ronn Anderson, Doc Halladay, Ken Morley, Harvey 

Osiowy, Chris Aldridge, Lt.Col Fleishhacker, MWO Pugh, Capt. Kupfer for helping serve. 

Thank you Harvey for taking care of the buses. Thanks to Roxanne Mills and Chris Wallace for 

all of their help. Thank you to Rick and his staff for the great lunch they put on. A big thank you 

to Keith Muffty and his band for playing the music for this event.  

  

The Chili Cook Off was enjoyed by all. I want to thank all the people who entered the contest. 

Thank you to Mike Thayer, Col. Eric Charron, CWO Claude Faucher, Terry Apostle and  Rick 

Jones for being the judges. It isn't easy trying all that Chili. Thank you to Harvey, Maryanne, 

Roxanne, Debbie, Ralph, Cec, and Marg for helping to make this day a success.  

A special thank you to all who donated prizes for the silent auction. 

Labatts Brewery, Fort Garry Brewery, Old Dutch, Chicken Delight, Boston Pizza, Assiniboine 

Credit Union, EQ3, Winnipeg Jets, Winnipeg Blue Bombers, Senior 55 Club, Ladies Auxiallary, 

Doc Jardine, Maryanne McGibney, Harvey Osiowy, Liz Halladay, Doc Halladay, Tracy 

Armstrong, Jane Deller, Rick, Debbie Clark, Kay McKinnon, Dusty Miller, Brenda Romas, 

Cathy Marzoff, Donna & Tom Love, Tammy & Steven Duffy, Barb Criggie, Doug Gallagher. 

Sorry if I forgot anyone. 

Thank you to Vets Canada and to Sven who helped me. We made over $1100.00 for the silent 

auction. It is always great to help a homeless veteran.  

  

November 11, Remembrance Day       

Bus will leave the branch at approx. 9:45 am. 

Form up on Lyle Street is approx. 10:30 am.  

After the service at Bruce Park we march back to the branch where you will lay your poppies and 

go inside and enjoy a bowl of chili and a bit of entertainment. 

Lets hope we have great weather for this day. 

 

 

 

 



 

 

New Years Eve Dance    

Hard to believe we are actually planning New Years Eve. Where has the year gone. 

New Years Eve Dance, December 31, Tuesday 
Band- Ravin Band 

8:30 pm- 12:30 pm 

$15.00 a ticket No Refunds 

Small lunch served - No Reservations 

Tickets available at the bar. Will go on sale Nov. 13. 

Supper not included. You must order separate at the canteen. 

  

Levee Day-Wednesay, January 1st 2020  1pm    
Come and enjoy some moose milk. It will warm your insides.  

  

Again, thank you to all who have helped me throughout the year. Without all your help we 

cannot make these events happen. Merry Christmas and Happy New Year. 

 
Cde. Betty Zarney 

 Ways & Means     
 

Thank you to to everyone who bought tickets for the Thanksgiving Baskets. Also thank you to 

all who donated to them. Harvey Osiowy, Maryanne McGibney, Doc Jardine, Mike Thayer and 

Janice Kennedy. If I have forgotten anyone I am sorry. 

Winners of the Baskets are: 

 

1. Don Cozine 

2. Violet Wall 

3. Corrine Van Meer 

 

Next baskets will be the Christmas baskets. 
There are $5.00 Grey Cup Tickets still out so buy one. There is great prizes to be won.  

I cannot I am already saying this but have a great holiday and Merry Christmas and Happy New 

Year. 

 

Cde. Betty Zarney, Speacial Events - Ways & Means Chair 



 

 

Scholarships, Bursaries and Awards     
 

St. James Legion, Branch No.4 awarded a total of $2500.00 to the Following Students: 

 

John Taylor Collegiate   Dylan Angell 

St James Collegiate    Jake Kilgour 

      Mallory McLeod 

      Mari Antoinne Batac 

Sturgeon Heights Collegiate   Hannah Hines 

      Caleb Rondeau 

Westwood Collegiate    Miranda Holod 

 

Congratulations and best wishes to all of the students. Special thank you to my team, 

 Rose Marie Cozine and Harvey Osiowy. 

 

Cde. Jane Deller, Scholarship Chair 
 

Over 55+ Club   
 

No Report 
  

Chase The Ace    

 
Our Chase the Ace pot is now over $7000.00 Ticket sales start at 6 PM and close at 8 PM.  We 

have the draw at 8:15PM and we also have a 50-50 draw. 

  

Cde. Ken Morley, Chase The Ace 
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 Meat Draws   

 

We require volunteers to help with Friday and Saturday meat draws. 

Please contact me to help fill these vacancies. We are getting desperate. 

Volunteers need to inform me as to their preference for Friday/Sat, whether individually or if 

they have a 4-member team. 

 

I am now awaiting a response from all Legion Sports clubs with a name of the 

representative/contact person with the name of the club they represent. 

this includes Over 55, Cribbage, Wed Night Darts, Snooker, Golf and Whist. 

All other teams such as the Buzzards, A Team, Eagles, and Back Room Boys, please send me the 

same information as I am starting to prepare the 2020 Schedules. 

 

THE NEW 2020 Schedules will be posted on the bulletin boards the first week of Dec 2019. 

 

Turkey's and Ham's will be the draws on the following Saturdays: 
 

Dec 07, 2019 
Dec 14, 2019 
Dec 21, 2019 
 

Thanks goes out to all the volunteers ensuring the meat draws are carried out helping to pay the 

Legion bills. 

 

Have a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year. 

 

2nd Vice, Cde. D.R. Halladay, Meat Draw Chairman 

Contact # 204-793-1303 

Email darcyh@mymts.net 

 

 



 

 

 

  New Members for the General Meeting 

As of Oct 17, 2019 
  
Ordinary New      Associate New         Affiliate New                                                                                                         
James K Corrie        Davider Grewal           Karin Kozak - Non-Voting  

          Calvin Patching                         Daniel Pruden - Voting 

                 William Joss – Voting 

  

Reinstated              Transferred    
Rob Ebner                                                                                       Edward Grzadka 

                                                                                                        Fred Johnson     

     
Number of Dues paid 2020  

110 
 

Cde. Don Cozine, Membership Chair 
 

Membership report: October 2019 
 
It is now time to renew your legion membership. This can be done by going to the legion and 

doing it in person and your sticker would be available on your next visit if your new sticker is on 

file. 

You can also renew on line at Legion.ca follow the instructions and it can be done easily. If you 

run into trouble doing this a simple phone call to 1-855-330-3344 and assistance will be given to 

renew on line or by phone. Your membership would then renew automatically each year. 

The renewal cost is $53.00 

 

If for some reason you have not paid your 2019 membership you will have to do so to bring your 

member status up to date. 

If you have further questions please call our Membership Secretary- Bev Ptosnick @ 204-888-

2767 or you can e mail her at legion4@shaw.ca 

To date 111 members have renewed for 2020………………….please renew early,  membership 

in your legion is appreciated and much needed. Also, active membership is important. 



 

 

If for some reason you do not plan to renew, would you take the time to let me know why you 

have made this discussion. Your name and information will remain CONFIDENTIAL; you can 

send me a personal e mail to d.cozine@icloud.com. This information will help us keep our 

legion membership list current and will also help us to change things for a more positive 

environment. 

 

Cde. Don Cozine, Membership Chairman 
 

Key Card 
If your key card/key fob is lost, there will be a charge of $5.00 to replace it. If 
your key card/key fob is broken, please bring it into the office for 
replacement. 
 

BRANCH #4 LEGION WEBSITE 
http://www.rclstjames04.mb.ca/ 

 

   Line Dancing and Zumba  
Monday, 10:00-11:00, Zumba Gold, Beginner, Karen Hodgins, Sept - June                                                               

Thursday, 10:00-11:00, Zumba Gold, Beginner, Karen Hodgins, Sept - June 

Monday and Wednesday, 1:30 to 3:00, Line Dances are at beginner, high beginner level, begins Oct 15th  

Drop in $5.00. Sheryl Fowler 

 

 

http://www.rclstjames04.mb.ca/


 

 

SUPPORT OUR TROOPS 

On your way, downstairs to the main lounge, there is a wooden box marked “St James Legion 

Supports the Troop’s Family” if you have any spare change please throw it in to support our 

Troop’s family. 

Also, have a look at the wall behind the bar; we are selling items for the MFRC (Military Family 

Resource Centre” to help the Troops and their families. 

Support your troops on Friday by wearing RED. 

Volunteers Needed   

I would like to thank all the Members that have come out time & time again as Honorary       

Pallbearers honouring our Veterans that have passed on. I know it’s a thankless job, but it is a 

real necessity. If any Member with a Legion Uniform would like to join this Elite Group, please 

call the Branch Office and leave your name. We need some more Pallbearers who are available 

in the AM and or PM. 

 
Cde. Ken Morley, Service Office 
 

 
 
 

 



 

 

Membership Renewal    
To renew your 2019 membership or become a new member of St. James Legion #4 the dues are 

$53.00.  Renewal for 2020 dues has started. Cannot make it down to the Legion? Mail in your 

dues with a self-addressed stamped envelope or add an additional $1.00 to your cheque for 

postage, and we will be pleased to mail your Membership card to you. 

Keep up with the happenings at our Legion. If you want the bulletin mailed to you, the cost is 

$10.00 per year and you will be one of the first to receive the bulletin delivered right to your 

mailbox six times a year.  

Due to the high cost of postage, if you pay your dues in person and would like the Membership 

Card mailed to you, please pay an additional $1.00 over and above the dues.  

If you have not already done so, please supply us with your e-mail address and then you will not 

miss out on any Membership renewal notices and updates from Dominion Command in regard to 

your membership.  

You can renew membership and pay online at Dominion Command directly. You will see how to 

do it on their website. There is an option where you can set it up to automatically to renew each 

year. You could also renew your membership as you have done in the past by coming down to 

the Legion and renew in person or mail in your dues with a self-addressed stamped envelope.  

 

CHAPMAN GODDARD KAGAN 

Barristers & Solicitors 

Since 1923 this firm served the St James Assiniboia Community, practicing in the Areas 

of Real Estates, Mortgages, Wills and Estates, Family Law, Criminal, Corporate, 

Commercial, Personal Injury, Civil Litigation and Wrongful Dismissal. 

George E. Chapman Q.C.                  Allan L Dyker, B.A., LL. B 

Alan R. Goddard, B.A. LL. B          Mindy R. Lofchick, LL. B 

Kelly P. Land, B.A., LL. B                                     Serge B. Couture, B.A., LL. B 

Michael J. Law, B.A., LL. B                                          Kael P. McKenzie, B.A., LL. B  

Almer N. Jacksteit, B. Comm, LL. B, Counsel 

 

1864 Portage Ave Winnipeg, MB R3J 0H2 

Tel. (204) 888-7973 Fax no. (204) 832-3461Email: info@cgklaw.ca 

 

mailto:info@cgklaw.ca


 

 

17 Wing Fall Fair 14 Sept 19 

    
Keith and Don Manning the St James Legion Booth 

 

Veteran’s Luncheon 19 Sept 19 

  

   



 

 

   

              

              
 

 

 

 

 



 

 

150 KM Ruck March 22 Sept 19 

  

   

Chilli Cook Off 23 Sept 19 

   
                                The Judges 



 

 

  
                       3rd Place Ron Filbey                                                       2nd Place Cathy Marzoff 

    
                     1st Place Sharon Wilkie                                  17 Wing Commander Col Eric Charron presenting    

                            Sven Leppik, Vets Canada $1100.00 raised to help 

                                                                     Homeless Veteran’s 

 

Well done to Betty Zarney and her crew 

 

 

 



 

 

   
                                               Hot chilli                                                Found a way to keep Dave quiet 

Senior Golf Luncheon 

  

President M Thayer presenting trophy to Legion senior            Special presentation to Cde D. Thomas aka “Aqua man” 

golf champion Cde C Parent       

     
Cdes D Halladay winner of Ed Neuman plaque, D. Thomas          Cde B Roy presenting special gift to Leslie Appelt, the   

winner of Aqua man award, L. Appelt winner of H2O award,        most honest golf player                                                                                             

R. Dawson third place, B McGowan second place and  

C Parent Champion 

 



 

 

                           

                    Cde. W. Neuman presenting                         Roxy and Ron presenting the H2O Award to Leslie Appelt 

                    Cde. D. Halladay the Ed Neuman 

                    Tournament Plaque      

 
Members of the St James Legion Senior golf league loading up with Rick” good food. 

 

Halloween Dance 26 Oct 19 

       



 

 

   

   

   

                          


